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extreme weather emergency shelter to be set 
up this winter at St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 
Church, located at 531 Herbert St.

•••
The completion of BC Housing’s new sup-

portive housing development on White Road 
in Duncan has been delayed again.

Peter de Verteuil, the City of Dun- can’s CAO, 
told council at its meeting on Nov. 6 that the 
construction company that has the contract 
with BC Housing to build the facility, Alber-
ta-based Nomodic, has filed for bankruptcy.

•••
A multi-million dollar gift to the Cowichan 

Public Art Gallery is anticipated to shape the 
future of the cultural and economic landscape 
of Cowichan Valley.

Dr. Fred and Ann Wurlitzer are donating 
their art collection, which was painstakingly 
curated over a lifetime and includes an excep-
tional selection of Canadian masterpieces, to 
the CPAG.

A portion of  the collection features 32 
paintings by the renowned Canadian Group 
of Seven, valued at an astonishing $3 million.

Other notable artists, such as Jean-Paul 
Riopelle, also grace this remarkable collection, 
adding to its significance.

•••
Mellor Hall was packed to the doors Mon-

day night (Nov. 13) as supporters of federal 
Conservative leader Pierre Poilievre gathered 
to hear him speak of the party’s common-sense 
approach to leading the country if  he is elected 
prime minister in the next election.

•••
The Somenos Marsh Wildlife Society is con-

tinuing with its plans that would see land in 
the Canada Avenue area around where the 
North Cowichan/Duncan RCMP detachment 
is located returned to wetland.

As part of its ambitious and expansive plans 
to redevelop wetlands in the area, the society 
is also proposing that the 2.9-acre North Co-
wichan-owned property and building at 6060 
Canada Ave. where the police station is situ-
ated, be repurposed as a nature and cultural 
education centre which would also serve as 
an umbrella for First Nation reconciliation.

•••
Cowichan Tribes has voted to reclaim full 

authority over child and family services for 
its members.

In voting that ended on Nov. 24, 83 per cent 
of the 416 citizens who cast ballots voted in fa-
vour of the new law that will see full jurisdiction 

over child and family services return to B.C.’s 
largest First Nation after many generations.

•••
A new $19.87-million facility in the Cowichan 

Valley dedicated to enhanced mental-health 
and addictions services for First Nation mem-
bers will soon open.

Jennifer Whiteside, Minister of  Mental 
Health and Addictions, and other partners 
who participated in the planning and con-
struction of the Tsow-Tun Le Lem Society 
Healing House were on hand for a tour of 
the newly completed building, located on Co-
wichan Tribes’ land, on Nov. 27.

•••
Construction on the new approximately 

$14.6-million fire hall in Cowichan Bay began 
on Nov. 27 with an official ground-breaking 
ceremony.

•••

DECEMBER
The world’s largest hockey stick is up for sale.
The Cowichan Valley Regional District is 

seeking proposals to take ownership of the 205-
foot wooden replica hockey stick that adorns 
the east side of  the Cowichan Community 
Centre.

First constructed for Expo 1986 in Vancouver, 
the structure, which has reached the end of its 
serviceable life, has been a prominent landmark 
of the Cowichan region for the past 35 years.

•••
North Cowichan wants to see more affordable 

housing options available in Chemainus.
The municipality has applied to BC Housing’s 

Community Housing Fund to build a 58-unit 
building proposed to be located at the former 
elementary school site at 2988 Elliott St.

•••
The new emergency warming centre at the 

Cowichan Community Centre was almost at 
full capacity on its first night of operations 
on Dec. 12.

There were 18 people seeking shelter at the 
centre on Tuesday night as temperatures in the 
region dropped below 2 C.

•••
Debby Smith is afraid someone will be seri-

ously hurt on North Cowichan’s Mays Road, 
or worse.

Smith and her husband Keith moved to Mays 
Road, onto a property close to the Herd Road 
intersection, in 2017 and looked forward to 
living in a location that is quiet and peaceful 
to enjoy their retirement.

But that dream was short lived as the couple 
has had to endure the loud sounds of trucks, 
which travel by their home at least once an 
hour during the day, on the small and rural 
Mays Road ever since.
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It was a true celebration and milestone for the Shawnigan Lake Historical Society on Sunday, June 4 as they held 
the groundbreaking ceremony for the museum’s $1.43 million dollar expansion at Elsie Miles Community Park. 
Donor Lee Ferreira, MLA Sonia Furstenau, CVRD board chair Aaron Stone, SLHS executive director Lori Treloar, 
SLHS chair Michael Battler, and CVRD Parks & Trails manager Brian Farquhar, pose with golden shovels to mark 
the society finally being able to move forward, and dig into its long awaited expansion. (Chadd Cawson/Citizen)

YEAR IN REVIEW

As curtains of nourishing rain close on 2023, the
Cowichan Watershed Board would like to thank all
the indigenous Elders, stewardship organizations,

government agencies, volunteers, academic
researchers, local businesses, and funders who
have collaborated with us to support the health of
the Quw’utsun/Xwulqw’selu (Cowichan/Koksilah)

Watershed this year.
From our many friends working to forge a sustainable
Koksilah Watershed Plan, to the team pursuing a new
weir to support healthy flows in the Cowichan River,
to the 100+ volunteers and sponsors of River Cleanup,
and the 30+ organizations and agencies who serve on

our Target Working Groups,…
huy tseep q’u siem (thank you with respect),

for every drop of your effort, from source to sea!

Wishing everyone “best fishes” for the holiday season and hoping you will
resolve with us once again to make the New Year a time to improve the
health of our local watersheds. As Quw’utsun Elders generously continue

to teach us:
“When we take care of the watershed, the watershed takes care of us.”

We wish we could name all the individuals who make our work possible,
but gratefully, there are too many of you! We would like to recognize the
following organizations for their support in 2023: Cowichan Tribes First
Nation, Cowichan Valley Regional District, Fisheries and Oceans Canada,
BC Government, Island Health, Cowichan Stewardship Roundtable,
Cowichan Lake and River Stewardship Society, Xwulqw’selu Connections
Project-UVic, Quw’utsun Cultural Connections, Cowichan Estuary Nature
Center, Cowichan Community Land Trust, Somenos Marsh Wildlife Society,
Vancouver Island Recreational Paddling Association, Cowichan Estuary
Restoration and Conservation Association, Cowichan Valley Naturalists,
Friends of Cowichan River, Koksilah Watershed Working Group, Shawnigan
Basin Society, Nature Trust, Mosaic, Catalyst/Paper Excellence, Duncan
Rotary, All Seasons Services, Drillwell, Duncan Garage Café, Adam’s Tarp N
Tool, Real Canadian Superstore, Island Tractor, Vancouver Island University,
UVic POLIS Project, UVic Environmental Law Clinic, Compass Resource
Management, all the Koksilah Low Flows Working Group organizations,
MLA Sonia Furstenau and MPAlistair MacGregor, The Discourse, Cowichan
Valley Citizen, Cowichan Valley Voice and SUN FM radio, and finally, our
2023 project funders, the Real Estate Foundation of BC, Pacific Salmon
Foundation, BC Ministry of the Environment, Canada Summer Jobs, and BC
Freshwater Legacy Initiative (MakeWay).

www.cowichanwatershedboard.ca


